
Report on “Swachhata Hi Seva 2024” – 18.09.2024 

The "Swachhta Hi Seva 2024" initiative was dedicated to promoting cleanliness and sanitation 
across India. This campaign encompasses a variety of activities, such as community clean-up drives, 
awareness programs, and educational workshops, all aimed at fostering public participation in 
maintaining a clean environment. 

At the Institute of Physics in Bhubaneswar, the "Swachhata Hi Seva" program was scheduled 
from September 17 to October 1, 2024. Under the leadership of Prof. Karuna Kar Nanda, the Director, 
and with the support of Lt. Col. B. Pattanaik, the Registrar and Nodal Officer, along with Dr. Khirod 
Chandra Patra, the Coordinator, and a team of dedicated staff members, this campaign aims to achieve 
remarkable success. 

On September 18, “technology implementation for cleaning” initiative was carried out to enhance 
cleaning efforts at the institute. A weed cutter was utilized to effectively remove weeds from the campus, 

contributing to a cleaner and well-maintained environment. 

Photographs showing the use of technical implementation: 
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